View in browser Forv

Forward to a friend



July 2 ~ Special Board Meeting / Personnel



The Board approved hiring Richard Angevine as the new Chief Financial Officer for the District for the 2019-20 school year. Mr. Angevine replaces Mrs. Pam Frazier, who has taken a position with the Webster Groves School District.

Mr. Angevine holds a Bachelor of Science in Business Administration and a Master's in Business Administration from Southern Illinois University – Edwardsville. He is a Certified Public Accountant and currently serves as the Chief Financial Officer for a regional law firm. Previously, he has worked in financial roles for Anheuser-Busch, SeaWorld and the Missouri Botanical Garden. He has also worked as an adjunct instructor for 21 years at Maryville University where he teaches advanced undergraduate and MBA accounting courses and helps students prepare for the CPA exam. Angevine is a member of multiple professional organizations, including the Missouri Society of CPAs and Financial Executives International and in 2014 he was nominated for St. Louis CFO of the Year.

"The Wentzville School District is known across the state for the quality education and

innovative environment it provides for students," said Angevine. "I could not be more pleased to join such a highly respected and growing district."

New Business

6553 Agreement... The Board approved the renegotiated and ratified <u>Agreement</u> with <u>Local 6553</u> (transportation).

New Elementary School Soil Remediation... Executive Director of Facilities John Blanton shared with the Board that there is an additional need for soil remediation due to the wet conditions at the new elementary school site, as well as a small amount of unforseen rock and debris removal outside of the original scope of work. The Board approved an additional \$270,000 to be used towards that purpose (the Board approved \$30,000 at the last meeting). Mr. Blanton clarified that this was not a change order and that it would be covered by the contingency funds set aside for the project.

Next Regular School Board Meeting ~ July 18, 2019